
{FEMA_LTR_HEAD}
Disaster No: {DSTR_NR}
FEMA Application No.: {RGSN_ID}

{APPL_NM}
{STRT_ADR}
{CITY_STATE}

{SALUTATION}: 

FEMA and the {STATE_DESC} have carefully reviewed your appeal regarding your request for assistance under FEMA’s 
Individuals and Households Program.  In a previous letter, it was explained that you applied after the application period 
closed for this disaster.  The information you provided to FEMA was not sufficient to overturn FEMA’s previous decision, 
therefore, FEMA cannot accept your late application.

If you have any questions, call FEMA’s Helpline at 800-621-FEMA (3362) or visit www.DisasterAssistance.gov.  If you are
deaf, hard of hearing, or have a speech disability and use a TTY, please call 800-462-7585.  If you use 711 or Video Relay 
Service (VRS), call 800-621-3362.

Sincerely,

{HS_OFFICER_TTL} {LTR_CD}


